Georgetown Fall Fair Friday and Saturday This Week

WHAY COUNCIL DID

FORESEES BUDGET BALANCE DEFICIT DESPITE SIX MONTH

Mayor Jack Armstrong, in reviewing the town's financial statement for the first six months of 1955 at Monday's council meeting, warned that expenditures would have to be watched until the year-end, though he expects to see a balanced budget in December. Auditor H. A. Lever, who prepared

the statement, estimates an \$8,0000 deficit, much of it due to a deficit instead of a budgeted surplus in the water account The mayor explained that water

rates have been billed on the meter system only beginning in July. "Judging by the \$8.00 bill I received for two months' water, this increased revenue will have a big effect on

the 1955 profit and loss statement," be said. Mr. Armstrong also pointed out that a \$3600 expense for new water meters is included in the six month

statement, and there will not be any more major expenditures for meters in the balance of the year. With \$251,000 estimated in tax revenue this year, council has budget-

expenses of \$246,000 with the balance for unforeseen expenses. Another field of revenue not budgeted for is building permits, said the mayor, and the town received \$2500 from this source in the past two

months alone. Rod Stewart, representing Canadian Marconi Co, asked to present quotes at a later date on 2-way radio equipment for police and fire departments, and council said they would be pleased to hear from him.

Appearing for Meers Construction, LeRoy Dale, QC, asked council to accept a slight infraction of the building by-law for a house being built at the Maple and Parkview corner.

"I've opposed granting concessions the many outside builders in the past, and I'll oppose this on principle," said Cr. Doug Sargent, "but I believe in giving a local builder the same consideration we did to them."

Sam Harrison complained that his garage has been isolated and unusable at his home on Main St. North since Henry Street was opened into the Cloverdale subdivision.

He wants council to raise it to street level. Council was sympathetic and will send the road committee to investigate.

FOUR SHOWERS FOR

HELEN CHAPLIN Before her marriage Saturday, September 17th, Mrs. George Mossop was entertained at four miscellaneous

showers. the bride on Tuesday, August 16th. A bridesmaids shower was held at the home of the bride. The hostesses were Mrs. Joan Stennett and Lor-

rie Given, Tuesday, August 23rd. Miss Margaret McGuigan and Mrs. · Ellen McDermid were hostesses on Thursday, August 25th at the home of Mrs. Arthur McGuigan, John Street.

shower in her home, College Street, on Tuesday, September 6th. The bride was presented with a trilight from fellow employees at Pro-

Mrs. Bill Chaplin entertained at a

vincial Paper. Fellow employees at Smith & Stone presented the groom with a hostess

chair, dresser lamps, table lamp and satin bound wook blanket.

THE WEATHER

This past week marked the first day of autumn. The passing of Daylight Saving time reminds us of this also, and now, it is only three months

until Christma	15:		
	Ŧ	-Frn	Batkin
Date	Max.	Min.	Rain
Sept. 19	89	61	
Sept. 20	71	53	
Sept. 21	61	32	
Sept. 22	60	38	
Sept. 23	5.8	35	.43
Sept. 24	68	54	
Sept 25	63	40	
		_	
Average	67	45 -	.43
100 2000 2000 277			

Huntsville Wins Twice Close Lacrosse Scores

After winning handily in the first game of the Ontario Intermediate B lacrosse playdowns against Huntsville, the Georgetown N&Gs have had some tough luck.

They dropped a game here last Tuesday and a third match in Huntsville on Saturday, both by a close 8-7 score. The teams meet here tonight for the fourth of their best-of-seven

Caruso and Beaumont tried hard in last Tuesday's game, each getting two goals. Kingshott, Alexander and Woods tallied the others. Georgetown had a one-goal lead until Recollect tied it up with a goal for Huntsville halfway through the last period Ant cliffe and Payne sewed up the game when they combined on another goal a minute later

A third period rally won Saturday's game for Huntsville when they banged in 4 goals. Up till then, Georgetown had been leading. The teams played even in the last period, Beaumont scoring for N&Gs and Snowden for Huntsville.

Evans and Bennett had two apiece for N&Gs, Beaumont, McCandless and Alexander singles.

Barrager Heads Canvass

For Community Swim Pool Further details were arranged for a district-wide fund campaign last night at a meeting of the community

swimming pool committee. Don Barrager has been named the chairman of a \$50,000 drive which will embrace payroll deductions and

house to-house canvassing for pledges. An objective of \$1.00 per person for a 50 week period has been set. Originally planned to start today, the Mrs. George Duke was hostess for campaign has been shifted behind a week', while details of deductions plans are ironed out with management and labour unions in the three major industries. Deductions, of course, will be voluntary, and pledge cards are being prepared for those who wish to

> participate. Circulars explaining the swimming pool were issued in the mail this week. A stenographer will be engaged by the committee to help in organizing the work and the McClure office on Main Street will be headquarters.

A committee representing a large number of organizations is headed by Dick Licata as chairman, Jack Gunning secretary, Jack Hart and Bob Darou, treasurers.

WHAT COUNCIL DID Beaver Ready Mixed Gets \$12,000 Sewer Contract ·

Over objections of Cr. Doug Sargent and Reeve Stan Allen, who wanted to call for further tenders, council Monday awarded a \$12,000 contract for storm sewering No. 7 Highway to Beaver Ready, Mixed Co., lowest of two local firms which had tendered for the work.

The dissenters said they could not agree to a tender which will boost the cost by \$8,000 over an estimate submitted a year ago for the work.

Deputy Reeve Allan Norton, who is road chairman, took exception to objections which would stall a plan which he said has been "kicked around" for five or six years:

"It's the first' time this necessary work has got to the stage of tendering. I'm asking for a recorded voteand if council turns it down, I'll turn over the constant complaints I get about the condition of the highway to those who vete against it" Mr. Norton threatened.

Cr. Garfield McGilvray said that in future he would favour calling for tenders instead of invitation bids as was done in this case. (Only two of six the tender award because he wants have it removed. to see the job done.

Cr. Irwin Noble expressed confern about asking municipal board approval for doubling the estimated expenditure, and Cr. Walter Gray echoed his sentiments, but both voted for the mo-

"Invitation bids are not uncommon," said Mayor Armstrong, pointing out that these have often been asked on road work supervised by county engineer Roy Smith.

"I have respect for local contractors who bid and estimated the cost to the best of their ability," he said. "It is a question if further advertising would be any advantage and I will support the motion."

When the vote was taken, nine of the eleven councillors supported the tender award.

Cr. Thos. L. Lyons' property committee was empowered to proceed with repairs to the flooring on the park Bandstand. The job will cost. between \$350 and \$400 and will be completed for fair day.

Roy Magloughlen complained of a companies, approached submitted tree which blocks his driveway on bids.) However, he would vote for Park Avenue and council agreed to

Social and Personal

Mrs. J. B. Wallace and Mr. and Mrs. Larry Joiner, Toronto, visited friends in town on Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Matt Lawr of Victoria Harbour have been visiting friends in town for a few days.

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Reid, R. R. Milton, are on an extended trip to the west.

David Lawson, 21 Church Street is a patient in Guelph General Hospital at present. Mr. and Mrs. Charles Lake of Peter-

borough were in town one day last week, visiting with his sister Mrs. A H. Feller and Mr. Feller. Mr. and Mrs. Bob Prideaux, Cynthia and Robert were here from Sarnia to spend the week end with her parents,

Mr. and Mrs. Alex Kean. Mr. and Mrs. Reuben Squires and their son Hill of Lambeth have been visiting with Mr. and Mrs. Ed Hall,

Margaret Street Archdeacon and Mrs. W. G. O. Thompson of St. Catharines are spending this week in town visiting their many friends.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Gibbs of North Bay have been holidaying in town with his brother and family, Mr. and Mrs. William Gibbs of River Drive.

Mr. and Mrs. F. E. Masterman, of

Charles Street, have as their guests

Mr. Masterman's parents, Mr. and Mrs. F O Masterman of Ottawa Mrs. Masterman is entertaining at tea on Wednesday for her guests Miss Shirley Burt is on vacation this week from her position at the

Royal Bank and is visiting in Red Rock, near Port Arthur, with her un cle and aunt Mr and Mrs Alvin Gaul Police Chief and Mrs Hayel had

their daughters, Mrs William MacIntyre and Mrs Ray Payne and families of Toronto with them as visitors for the week-end. On Sunday they motored to Collingwood to visit another daughter Mrs Andrew Playter. A Scottish newspaperman, his wife

and son have been visiting in Camp bellville and also called in Georgetown to see Mrs. William Frank They are Mr. and Mrs. Fowler and son Ar-

chie of Edinburgh Mrs George Herrington and Mr Oliver Whitmee were in Colborne and Trenton for the week-end, visiting at the home of Mr. and Mrs Frank Chapman. Mr Chapman is at present a patient in Trenton hospital.

IODE FUND CANVASS FOR BLIND INSTITUTE

Members of Countess of Strathmore Chapter, IODE at their September meeting decided to conduct a fund vanyass for the blind institute, and this week they are doing this work

Mrs. Denney Charles was hostess and 29 members attended. The chapter has presented a picture of the Queen to the two local public schools. Miss Ruth Evans, regent, and Mrs. Val Stein, educational convener making the presentations. One is also to be sent to Cedarvale School and the adopted northern school. The chapter was asked to send a representative to a meeting of the community swim ming pool committee.

Mrs. Cecil Davidson is convener of the Christmas card sale, with Mrs James Alcorn and Mrs. John Inglis assisting. Used clothing is to be brought to the October meeting when Mrs. Percy Leslie will be hostess.

Th semi-annual provincial conference is being heldtht the Chateau Laurier. Ottawa next month. Mrs. Alistair Macintosh, Mrs. Frank

Black, Mrs. John Bennett and Mrs. Earl Lince were welcomed as new members. An interesting reading on work done by UNESCO was given by Mrs. Wallace Thompson.

Hostesses assisting Mrs. Charles were Mrs. Ernest Ball, Mrs. Sam Mackenzie, Mrs. Sam Penrice, Mrs. James Alcorn, Mrs. Ron Kitchen, Mrs. Gordon Kidney, Mrs. Val Stein and Mrs. W. A. McGowan.

LIMEHOUSE

Four Students Return To University Courses

Local young folks off to schools of advanced learning include: Miss Jackie Cohoon, who has completed her degree in Physical and Health Education, has enrolled at College of Education, Toronto, Elling and Ols Berg are continuing at University of Toronto and David McVey

has entered first year at Ontario Veterinary College at Guelph. Mr. and Mrs. Fred Cook of Wyandotte, Michigan, were visitors with Miss Doris Collyer and her mother while on their holidays at their cottage on the fourth line.

Communion services will be observed at Limehouse Presbyterian Church : their annual dinner party at the home on October 2nd.

Mr. and Mrs. Art Reinhardt, and family of Orillia have been holidaymg at Mrs. Reinhardt's parents home, Mr. and Mrs. Harold Moyer. Sgt. and Mrs. George Kay and their

daughter Georgeann, Fort Meade, Maryland, are visiting in town with Mr. and Mrs. F. Appleyard, and members of Mrs. Kay's family. Mrs. Kay was formerly Betty Dickenson.

W. G. Young of Glen Williams has been a patient in Guelph General Hospital for several weeks where he is recuperating from an operation which removed his foot. Mr. Young is in Room 300 and is glad to see any of

his friends who care to call. Bobby Alcott celebrated his 7th birthday on Thursday last by entertaining his friends at a birthday party. His guests were: Debbie Hyde, Michael Kelly, Douglas Penrice, Finn Poulstrop, David Farnell, Linda King, Dennis Wright, Frances Linton, Irene

Hawes, Leonard and Betty Hulme. Ray Robson's friends will be glad to know that he is making what the doctor's term "average progress" and soming along as well as can be expected. Ray suffered a heart attack at his work in the Alliance Mill last Monday morning and was rushed to

the Guelph General Hospital. Mr and Mrs. James F. Evans, Mary and Barbara and Mrs William Frank attended the wedding in Ebenezer. Church on Saturday, of Mrs. Frank's grandaughter. Wedding principals were Beverley Joan, daughter of Mr. and Mrs Andy Frank and Bruce Jeffery of Guelph Township, Mrs Evans

played the wedding music. Mr and Mrs John Wolfe, 7 Valleyview Road, were visiting in the States last week. They stopped at Buffalo for a few days, then went on to Youngstown, Ohio, where they stayed with Mr and Mrs Martin Poschner and Mr and Mrs John Lutsch Mr Wolfe's mother, Mrs Michael Wolfe, Wasaga Beach, was in town to stay with the children while they were away

Celebrating her 8th barthday Nich day, Ellen daughter of Mr and Mrs Walter Eichn entertained a group of friends after school Guests were Car roll Lainell Frances Linton, Lynda and Debbie Hyde, Mary McSamara, Sharon Allen Pat Sargent Tynne Ritchie, Jane Bradley, Judy Nash, Teresa Scott, Machael Hall, Richard Hiddleston and Ellen's sister Carolyn and brother Charles

Cein Collectors Still Reporting Old Coins

coin collectors going over their col- aboard ship when the Marchingtons lections and it is most interesting to know that so many local people are interested. This week Mr. Wm. Cook. R R. 1, Glen Williams tells us he has some really rare pieces. He mentioned an American penny dated 1798, several 1832 pennies, a \$2.50 gold piece dated 1866, a Bank of Upper Canada 1852 penny and Bank of Montreal, province of Canada, 1844 penny. If Dick McDougall of "Tabloid" fame were to read our paper I am sure he would have some of our collectors on his program.

THREE FIRE CALLS . BUT NO FIRES

Two false alarms and a misconstrued fire threat acounted for firemen being called three times Thursday and Friday.

Thursday afternoon and again Friday afternoon, the siren which is mounted on the CNR station was tripped by mechanical difficulties and sounded.

Friday evening, smoke coming into Jack's Bargain Centre on Main Street was traced to a neighbouring base ment where a furnace had been lit and smoke entered the store through a duct.

_GEORGETOWN FALL FAIR THIS SATURDAY! . . . DON'T MISS IT!

Lt. R. P. Bourne, enroute to join his unit at Camp Utopia, N.B. from a short course at Shilo, Manitoba, stoppe doff for a few days with his parents, Ltd.-Col. and Mrs. Bourne. Robin is expecting to sail to Germany in November, accompanied by his wife and wee son.

Rally Day was observed at Limehouse Presbyterian Church on Sept. 25th, when beginners Sunday School pins were given out to little folk, and stars for memory work to others. David Roughley receiving a completed memory work certificate. Bill Sanford and Dorothy Kirkpatrick read the Scripture passage during the ser-

Eleven journeyed to Toronto on Saturday evening when the W.A. held of Miss Olive Marshall. and the second second and the second second

WHAT COUNCIL DID

Need Four Classrooms High School Next Fall

Need for another four classrooms next year at Georgetown High School, and ultimate need for another site for a larger building, was mentioned on Monday at the council meeting. Mayor Armstrong said council's ad-

ministrative committee had met recentfy with local high school board members and the school principal, and consensus of opinion seems to be that it is time North Halton school district is split into three.

The town has already petitioned county council to set up a consultative committee to investigate this pos-

Reeve Stan Allen said John Bell, a former high school board chairman, has consented to act for the town on such a committee, and his name will be suggested to county council by the Georgetown members.

Romanin Bros Construction were given permission to erect a 13 suite apartment house at the Edward St. -

Prince Charles corner. Cr. Sargent said he had talked to neighbouring residents, and had found no objection to such a building from

Delrex Developments asked a building by law amendment which would require a 75 foot setback on buildings along No 7 highway in the subdivision. Fifty feet would be green belt

and 25 feet parking area. As Delrex owns the large bulk of land which would be so regulated, council agreed that the proposition

would be sound. Opinion was expressed that it was refreshing to find a subdivider asking to leave some open space, when so many requests have been made to okay projects which have encroached on the by law in the opposite direc-

Social and Personal

Mrs. T. L. Leslie, Miss. Elizebeth Leslie Mr John Campbell, Miss Mamie Campbell, Mr. and Mrs. Percy Leshe, Mr. and Mrs Wilfrid Leslie and family spent Sunday with Mr and Mrs T Hope of Hillsburgh on the occasion of Mrs. Hope's parents, Mr. and Mrs H M Thornton of Toronto, 43rd wedding anniversary.

Mr and Mrs Hartley Harrison, Mr. and Mrs W J McDonald, Toronto. and Mr and Mrs J C. MacMillan. Caledon are visiting today with John, and Mamie and Bill Campbell John and Bill Campbell are leaving next week for Arizona Mr and Mrs Philip Smith of Mon-

treal have been visiting with Mr. and Our original mention of coins has Mrs Harry Marchington. They met were returning from a trip to Britain and the Smiths were en route as emigrants from England. Mr. Smith is with the editorial department of the Montreal Star.

Saturday, for the 160th time, people will be jamming into Georgetown Park to view the annual fall fair.

Entries in the hall exhibits promise to set a new high, and the armory will be literally bulging with domestic science displays, school exhibits, crafts, flowers, vegetables, and all the things which go to make up this important section of a fair. The hall will be open to the public on Friday night

Livestock shows will be concentrated in the inner circle of the track, while harness racing and parades of winners will keep grandstand spectators interested for the afternoon after the fair is officially opened at 2 p.m. by Rex Reslop of Delrex Developments.

Earlier at 1 pm., decorated bleycles, tricycles and doll carriages will be an interesting feature. The Girls' Pipe Band will play during the afternoon and a midway with rides and games, plus commercial exhibits at various places in the park will keep

things moving. Friday night in the arena Ross Room, there will be a dance sponsor-

ed by the fair board. Executive of Faquesing Agricultural Society, working in close cosperation with president Harding Price and secretary Garfield McGilvray and treasurer Percy Cleave have been working hard to prepare a fair program which should excel any in the

'Major' William Sawyers

past.

Veteran of First War Familiarly known in town as 'The Major," William Sawyers, 80, died in Sunnybrook Hospital on September

17th, and was buried in Pine Hill Cemetery last Tuesday. Mr. Sawyers had been away from

town for the past five years, living at the Soldiers Home at Sunnybrook. Born in Hillsburgh, he was the son of James and Abigail Hammond Sawyers. He was living in Fort William at the outbreak of the first war and

ved overseas. He lived in Georgetown after the war and in Toronto, where he worked at the Peabody Shirt factory. After retirement, he returned to town and lived with his sister, Mrs. Mary Cole, and later made his home for several years at the McGibbon House.

culisted in the 95th Battalion and ser-

He is survived by two sisters, Mrs. Mary Cole who lives at 9 Emery St. in town and Mrs. Murdock McCaulay of Port Dover.

Former Station Agent Returns to Ceorgetown

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Kaiser have moved back to town Mr. Kaiser was agent and operator at the Canadian National Railway in town several

years ago. They went from here to Seaforth. The Kaisers have purchased a home on Mary Street and expect to make Georgetown their permanent home. Mr. Kaiser has been appointed supervisory agent at Weston and will commute every day. He will commence his new duties on October 4th.

Business Women Join National Organization

On Monday evening a new era began for business and professional women of Georgetown and district with the inauguration of the Georgetown Business and Professional Women's Club.

Mrs. Ethel Armstrong-Collins, R.N. who is herself a prominent and successfull business woman addressed the club. Mrs. Armstrong-Collins, as well as holding offices in the Registered Nurses associations, Manager of the Radium Institute of Toronto, is organizer of the Canadian Federation of Business and Professional Women's

The women met at the home of Mrs. Marion Barber, Edith Street.

The object of the club is to improve the status and promote the interests of business and professional women throughout the Dominion of Canada and to provide a non-partisan, nonsectarian basis for cooperation in sharing in community projects through club representation.

The club has been instrumental in having legislation passed giving wonten equal pay and also had women made eligible for jury duty. The project at the present time is to help women prisoners, particularly the first offenders. Each club must fit into the needs

of its community and anything that

night.

affects the interests of women is first concern of the club. Twenty nine women from many different categories of business and professional life joined the club Monday ;;

1st Vice Pres. - Miss Marion Robinson 2nd Vice Pres.—Mrs. Jean Suddaby. Recording Sec'ty.-Isobel Dobson Corresponding Sec'ty.-Helen

President - Miss Joyce Nevitt

MeGill

MRS. ETHEL ARMSTRONG-COLLINS ORGANIZER OF NEW CLUB

Treasurer - Mrs. Art Scott Program Chairman Mrs. H. J. Newman Membership Chairman-Marian Robinson .

Bradley Ways & Means Comm .- Mrs. Elizabeth McCrae Social Convener-Mr.s Marion Barber

Publicity Chairman-Mrs. Aileen

Fellowship Convener- Mrs. Jean Suddaby Emblem Chairman-Mrs. Watler

The first meeting will be held as a dinner meeting on Monday, October. 17th, at the McGibbon Hotel, at 7 p.m.